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Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

A person using the name John Modler has again surfaced and is causing trouble in the 
jurisdiction.  This was the same person who escalated issues back in October and caused some 
changes that were not planned until much later.   Please keep your eyes and ears open and, unless 
you hear from myself or Metropolitan-Emeritas Joseph Thaddeus, anyone who claims to be a 
member of this jurisdiction or uses ANY of the names or entities associated to this jurisdiction 
and is not known to be a member should be reported to us immediately.   

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Most Rev. George M. Jachimczyk 
Metropolitan-Primate


